May 2020 Newsletter
Welcome back to each and every one of you!  It has been the most interesting start to the camping season that we have experienced in our 19 summers of serving you all at Primrose Park.  We have been working hard to do our very best at following the regulations that have been put into place for our business to the best of our ability to work ‘with’ each and every one of you.  Thank you all for your patience and let’s work together to get this right!
Imagine a world where we could go where we want, when we want with whomever we want with no second thought of how that would impact our future or the future of someone else.......  Now, let’s get out of the past and live in the present!  
If you are experiencing any flu like symptoms or have been exposed to COVID-19, please do not come onto the property, go home, get a clean bill of health and then you are welcome to return.  This is so important so we do not spread COVID-19.
We are so happy to be open even if it is a little different from the past years, the world today is a different place then it was even 3 months ago.  So, I know this will not come to any of you as a surprise, but there are certain rules and regulations we need to follow, because if there are any complications it is our business and our livelihood at stake.  That being said, even though there may have been some leniency in the past, those days are gone for now!  We take the Code of Conduct very seriously and I know that you do as well, this has been put into place by the Camping in Ontario Organization to keep us all safe.  Every family has one, please take the 5 minutes to read it so there are no questions.
So the bathrooms, the laundry room, the children’s park, the rec hall and the basketball court, the horseshoe pits and the store will remain closed according to what the government has told us to do.  You are all welcome to use your trailers, go for hikes or bike rides around the park and into the back woods and enjoy the beautiful surroundings.  We ask that there are no more on your site than the people that are on your seasonal contract with us.  You can visit from the road but for now, please do not go to your neighbour’s site for a visit, you never know if that person you are approaching is comfortable with you being in close proximity.  Camping is the perfect example of self isolation and social distancing.... I know how many of you have wonderful friendships here in the park, but always ask permission to approach another so they too can feel at ease here at Primrose Park.  We are just enforcing the regulations provided by the government that is for the benefit of all of us.  Thank you so much for your co-operation in this sensitive matter.
We will be accepting payments upon arrival, no penalties will be added to anyone’s fees if paid in full by May 31, 2020.  If arrangements need to be made, adjustments and/or extra fees may apply.  We feel confident that this will be a season to remember full of wonderful experiences and stories to share for years to come.  

We are excited to announce that we have started revamping our seasonal lots to meet our new standards.  We will be upgrading the hydro hook ups and water taps and possibly the septic hook ups.  So if you notice that your taps or plug ins have been upgraded, that just means we are hard at work.  We are also going to be defining lot lines so that there will be no question to where your lot begins and where it ends.  We are excited to get this going and see the progress so far.  We have completed about 6 lots and by the time you get this newsletter there will a few more done.  We have purchased a sophisticated metering system for hydro and have partially installed them already and the balance of the meters will be in by June 1st,2020.  So, that has been a huge step forward as well.  We are making our final plans on how the cost will be applied to your fees and how many times we will be reading the meters and when the billing will take place.  This should be announced by June 1st so each and every one of you are prepared for the changes
Just so everyone is aware, we have employed Grant Wilson as our site auditor, he will be inspecting all connections, hook-ups and as well condition of trailers, sheds and lots.  We are prepping for the changes to come and we need to get the ground work done this year.  As you can tell, we have already started with our empty lots.  In addition, Pam Wilson will be meeting with each and every one of you to discuss any outstanding changes that will be necessary for us to move forward, so Pam and Grant have been given the authority to speak on our behalf to complete the vision we are working towards.
Our vision is to bring you a first class campground with the rustic appeal of nature and warmth for hanging out with your family and friends.  We see it starting to come together and we are very excited.  

We have some big plans and some big ideas for the future, so hang on baby, it’s just about to get interesting! 

Thanks for your continued cooperation as always, cheers to another great up and coming season!

Wil and Rose Travis

